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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

: Tues_y, Februa.ry 8 
• EChoes of Africa, perf'ormance: 

7:80p.m., WA. Wheelwright Bbx 
Office' 

• 'MA'l":,Testing:. S p.m.t Ac~demie 
.Affairs,EMS 206. Linda Ford 

rWednesday, February 8 
~. MenrsBasketball: Coastal at 
, UNCGreensboro, 7:30 p.m. 

, Friday, February 11 
• Women's Basketball: Coastal at 

Maryland Baltimore County, 
7 p.m. 

,Monday; February 14~ 
• 'Men's Basketball: Maryland , 

Baltimore County at Coastal, 
7:80 p,m. 

Wed.ltesday,;J;'ebJ.'1."UJnr'16 
• A:{tican Religious Survivals 

among t~GuUah People, 
V"~topioa ~ra1ds~~r, ~can", 
~m.C$Ilgeleb"fittt)llt12:8QP,m.,: 
Will Buildihg .t\uditqrium. ' 
P~t,Singleton.Young 

FrIday, Febru:..-y 18 
• Women's BaSketball: UNC 

AStteville ~t Coastal, 7 p.m. 
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Service awards 
presented to 
outstanding 
volunteers 

Nine individuals were presented with 
Coastal Carolina University Service 
Awards on Friday, Feb. 4 at a dinner 
sponsored by the Alumni Association. 
The annual awards are presented by the 
volunteer boards and support 
organizations at Coastal in recognition 
of outstanding contributions and 
leadership to the university and the 
community. 

The 1994 recipients are: 

• Athletic Hall of Fame inductee 
Michael "Mickey" Brantley '83 
Brantley played baseball at Coastal 

in 1981 and 1982 and was the Seattle 
Mariners' baseball team's number two 
selection in the June 1983 draft. 
Brantley signed with the San Francisco 
Giants as a free agent in 1991; and 
signed with the Yomiuri Giants of Japan 
in June 1993. 

• CINOClub 
Stephen G. Taylor '76 
Taylor was a student assistant for 

women's basketball at Coastal from 1973 
to 1974. He received a bachelor's degree 
in health and physical education from 
Coastal in 1976 and a master's degree in 
secondary education social sciences from 
the University of South Carolina in 
1979. Taylor was women's basketball 
coach and intramural director at 
Charleston Southern University from 

~===~--=~~=-~=~"""'~---=~~--=--==--=--=--=--=--=--===4 1985 to 1987; physical education 

Founders Day to be observed 
Founders Day will be observed Monday, Feb. 28 at 

3 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
Additional information will be published in the 

Feb. 21 issue of On Campus. ~ 

instructor and women's basketball coach 
at Coastal from 1978 to 1985; and 
Coastal's women's softball coach from 
1980 to 1985. Taylor is currently head 
basketball coach at Kinard High School 
in Orangeburg, South Carolina. 

• Coastal Carolina Alumni 
Association Alumni of the Year 

See Service awards on page 4. 



A note to faculty 
Work and study abroad programs for 

students can be incorporated with all 
disciplines and frequently can be 
arranged in the English language at 
universities in non-English speaking 
countries. 

Calling All Colors conference 
a huge success 

The Office of International Programs 
would like the opportunity to inform 
students of these options during a five 
to ten minute presentation in the 
classroom. 

Faculty who have students who could 
benefit from this information and could 
spare five to ten minutes at the 
beginning or end of a class period, 
should contact Geoff Parsons at 
extension 2054. ~ 

Aerobic fund raiser 
for AIDS planned 

Workout for Hope - Aerobics Against 
AIDS, a three-hour exercise 
extravaganza to raise funds for AIDS, 
will be held Saturday, April 16 in 
Charleston, S.C. 

A Master Class Series of training 
programs will be held across the state 
to prepare participants for the April 16 
event. 

A segment of the Master Class Series 
will be held at Coastal on Saturday, 
Feb. 19 from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. in P.E. 
Center. "Jam" (aerobics) will be 
presented by Dan Johnson, owner of 
Total Health in Atlanta, Ga. 

For more information about the 
Master Class Series or Workout for 
Hope, contact Tobi Mercer at extension 
2617. ~ 

Coastal's Calling All Colors '94, a race 
unity conference for students in grades 
three through eight, was held Saturday, 
Jan. 22 in the Wall School of Business 
Building. 

Two hundred students from 20 Horry 
County schools attended the conference. 
The conference gives young people the 
opportunity to talk about their feelings 
and experiences with race and race 
relations, and to learn about other 
people's ideas for building cross-cultural 
bridges. The conference included 
workshops, drama, cooperative 
activities, art and more. 

Through collaborative brainstorming, 
participants came up with school action 
plans at the conference. Some of these 
plans included harmony clubs, debates, 
poster contests and interactive parenti 
student skit clubs. 

In an effort to promote a sense of 
community for conference attendees, 
conference size was limited to 200 
participants; 60 students placed their 
names on a waiting list. 

According to Sally Hare, conference 
organizers are looking at ways to 
encourage schools and communities to 

Cafeteria Menu 
The campus cafeteria menu features 

a daily lunch special which includes one 
entree plus three vegetables (or two 
vegetables and dessert of the day) with a 
dinner roll and a small beverage for 
$3 .75. 

Week of Feb 7: 
Monday: Baked Ham with Dressing or 

Spaghetti with Meat Sauce 
Tuesday: Chicken Cacciatore or 

Roast Beef 
Wednesday: Salisbury Steak or 

Lemon Baked Chicken 
Thursday: Veal Ii la Hook or Stew Beef 
Friday: Tuna Casserole or Fried Shrimp 

Week of Feb. 14: 
Monday: Chili Mac or Baked Chicken 
Tuesday: Chicken Bog or Meat Loaf 
Wednesday: Stuffed Shells or 

Stir-fried Chicken 
Thursday: Lasagna or Roast Pork 
Friday: Clam Strips or Baked Fish 

•... ~~iJ~fj::':i;;,!1 Menu listings are subject to change 
/' without notice due to product 

availability. ~ 
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adopt their own version of Calling All 
Colors. "Our hope is that participants 
will take what they learned during the 
conference back to their own schools 
and communities." 

A follow-up meeting is planned for 
April at Coastal Carolina University. 

The first Calling All Colors 
conference was held in January 1992. 
Anisa Kintz, the then 9-year-old 
Conway student who initiated the 
conference, was named President 
Bush's 750th Daily Point of Light in 
April 1992. Kintz was featured on a 
two-hour Disney special focusing on 
Point of Light Award recipients that 
aired July 4, 1992 on CBS. Kintz and 
six other children from around the 
country were featured with the Rev. 
Jesse Jackson on a Disney Channel 
special on children combatting ra~ism 
during December 1992. 

Calling All Colors also was named a 
Program of Excellence by the National 
Continuing Education Association in 
1992 and won a Creative Programming 
Award from the National University 
Continuing Education Association in 
1993. ~ 

Birthdays 
February 

7 
8 

10 

13 

14 
15 
19 
20 
21 

Clay Crenshaw 
Pat Alexander 
Ernie Locklair 
Yvonne Williams 
Claudia Cleary 
June Brown 
Randall Wells 
Kim Montague 
Ed Cerny 
Edna Bellamy 
Trenna Metts 
Pat Bennett 
Susan Libes ~ 

\, 



I 
Photographer to 
conduct workshop 

A Polaroid Image Transfer 
Workshop, conducted by photographer 
Dina Hall, will be held Wednesday, 
Feb. 23 from 1 to 3 p.m. in the Art 
Center, room 110. 

The workshop is held in conjunction 
with an exhibit of Hall's photography on 
display through Thursday, Feb. 24 in 
the Gallery of the Graduate and 
Continuing Education Building. 

Registration is open until Friday, 
Feb. 18 on a first-come, first-serve basis 
and is limited to 15 participants. 

Participants should bring three or 
four black and white or color 35mm 
slides; film and paper will be supplied. 

For more information, contact 
Charles Wright at extension 2701. To 
register for the workshop, contact the 
Humanities Office at extension 2421. Ia. 

Real estate courses 
offered 

Coastal will offer an "L Series" of real 
estate courses that are a prerequisite 
before qualifying to take the state real 
estate licensing exam. 

According to course instructor Jack 
Kendree, 75 hours of classroom 
education and 2,000 hours of experience 
are required before licensing can take 
place. 

Each of the three courses will be held 
on a Friday/Saturday schedule; Friday 
classes meet from 1 to 9 p.m; Saturday 
classes meet from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

The courses and dates offered are: 
• L-t Foundations for Real Estate 
Appraisal (30 hours): Feb. 11 and 12 
• L-2 Real Property Appraisal 
Methods (30 hours): Feb. 18 and 19, 
Feb. 25 and 26 
• L-3 Standards of Professional 
Practice (15 hours): March 4 and 5 

Space is limited; early registration is 
recommended. 

For more information, call 
Continuing Education at extension 
2666. Ia. 

"Echos of Africa" to be performed in 
Wheelwright Auditorium 

Echoes of Africa, performed by the 
professional touring group Columbia 
Artists Festivals, will be presented 
Tuesday, Feb. 8 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. Tickets are 
$12; $5 for students. 

Performers will present the African­
folk origins of America's popular music 
and dance: songs, rhythms and stories 
kept on the Georgia Sea Islands, older 
Piedmont blues from the Virginia 
Tidewater, kora music, drumming and 
solo vocals from West Mrica, and 
modern tap. 

The performance is best described by 
Tennessee farmer Charles Boren, who 

said, "That Juba patting, we learned that 
from the old people. My Great-uncle 
Preston, my Grannie's brother, he was 
born in slavery and he was the best that 
ever done that. It come down from 
slavery. They didn't have no 
instruments to play. So they done that." 

Echos of Africa is funded, in part, by 
the Horry Cultural Arts Council and the 
South Carolina Arts Commission, which 
receive support from the National 
Endowment for the Arts, and the Horry 
County Council. 

For more information, contact the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 
2502. Ia. 

African-American Celebration continues 
A lecture by Veronica Gerald, entitled 

"Mrican Religious Survivals among the 
Gullah People," will be presented 
Wednesday, Feb. 16 at 12:30 p.m. in the 
Wall Building Auditorium. Gerald will 
discuss the burial customs and practices 
of the Gullah people of Western Mrican 
who have lived along the coastal regions 
of South Carolina and Georgia since the 
early 1700s. 

The lecture is part of the seventh 
annual African-American Celebration at 
Coastal which captures the art, history, 
music and theater of the Mrican­
American culture. The celebration 
continues through April 19. 

Upcoming events, which are free and 
open to the public, include: 
• "Do You Know .. . ?," a program to 
introduce the contributions of African-

Americans to society, will be held 
Monday, Feb. 28 at 6 p .m. in the Wall 
Building Auditorium. 
• "Educational Forum," a panel 
discussion about interracial dating, will 
be held Wednesday, March 23 at 
12:30 p.m. in the Wall Building 
Auditorium. 
• African-American poetry is the 
subject for readings to be held 
Thursday, April 17 at noon in the Wall 
Building Auditorium. 
• "A Cultural Explosion Festival" will 
be held Saturday, April 9 from 11 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. in Spadoni Park. 
• "Salute to Education" will be held 
Tuesday, April 19 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Wall Building Auditorium. 

For more information, contact Pat 
Singleton-Young at extension 2304. Ia. 

Climbing for fun ... and credit 
An indoor rock climbing course will be 

taught on Saturdays at Coastal during 
the spring semester. 

The course will teach the basics of 
rock climbing skills and is open to 
beginners and experienced climbers. A 
reasonable degree of strength and 
fitness and safety procedures must be 
developed prior to completing a variety 
of basic climbs. 

Three sessions will be offered on 
Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. as 
follows : 

On Campus is 
published biweekly on 
Monday by the Office of 
Public Information. 
Items to be included 
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• Session one: Feb. 12 and Feb. 19 
• Session two: Feb. 26 and March 5 
• Session three: March 12 and March 19 

The course is offered for credit or non­
credit. For non-credit, the cost is $50 per 
session or two sessions for $75. 
Registration is open to the public. Early 
registration is recommended; space is 
limited to 20 participants. 

For more information, contact Chris 
Malloch or Mark Priganc at extension 
2833. Ia. 

should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. Ia. 



SennceAwards------------------------------------------
Juli Streater Powers '79 and 
William E. Stanton '86 
Juli Streater Powers from Clio, S.C., 

was elected to the first Board of 
Trustees of Coastal Carolina University 
in July 1993. A 1979 graduate of 
Coastal, she received a bachelor's degree 
in health and physical education and 
received the Outstanding Student 
Award. She was a member of the 
women's basketball team in 1976. 

Teaching in the Horry County School 
system from 1979 to 1980, Powers wrote 
and implemented the first elementary 
level health and physical education 
curriculum for the county. She also 
taught and was athletic coach in the 
Chesterfield County Public School 
system from 1980 to 1981. 

An active member of the community 
and state, Powers is involved with a 
number of organizations, such as the 
South Carolina Arts Commission -
Cultural Visions Task Force; Marlboro 
County Civic Center Foundation; and 
the Pee Dee Indian Association Advisory 
Board. Since 1988, She is a founder and 
has been director of the Children's 
Performing Arts Camp for the Marlboro 
Arts Council since it's beginning in 
1988. She served as commissioner for 
the Marlboro County Parks and 
Recreation Commission from 1988 to 
1991; a speaker for the Chamber of 
Commerce Leadership Training 
Program in 1992; and a guest member 
of the visiting committee for the Joint 
Legislative Commission on Cultural 
Affairs at the South Carolina Governor's 
School of the Arts in 1991-1992. 

William E. Stanton has been an 
active member of the Coastal Carolina 
Alumni Association since his graduation 
from Coastal in 1986 with a bachelor's 
degree in business administration. He 
served as vice president of the Alumni 
Association in 1992-1993 and currently 
serves as president. 

Stanton has been employed as 
director of sales and marketing with 
Himmelsbach Communications, Inc., in 
North Myrtle Beach, since 1986. 

• Coastal Educational Foundation 
C. Foster Smith 
Smith has been a director of the 

Coastal Educational Foundation, Inc., 
since 1959. He has held the offices of 
treasurer, vice president, and president. 
During his 33 years of service, he has 
been active in a variety of development 
activities to support educational, 
cultural and capital expansion programs 
for Coastal. He is a 1989 recipient of 

Coastal's Founders Medallion and is a 
graduate of the University of South 
Carolina. 

Smith is a retired partner with the 
accounting firm of Smith, Sapp, 
Bookhout, Crumpler, and Calliham, in 
Myrtle Beach. 

• Georgetown County Higher 
Education Commission 
John K. McCormac 
McCormac was the founding member 

and chair of the Georgetown County 
Higher Education Commission from 
1967 through 1978. A constant and 
enthusiastic supporter of Coastal 
Carolina University, he has been 
credited as most responsible for the 
establishment of the two-year campus in 
Georgetown. 

He is employed as an agent with 
State Farm Insurance Company. 

• Horry County Higher Education 
Commission 
Elizabeth T. Shaw 
Shaw has been a member of the 

Horry County Higher Education 
Commission since 1985, served as chair 
in 1990, treasurer since 1990, and has 
been chair of the FinanceIBudgetlAudit 
Committee since 1988. She was 
instrumental in securing funds for 
construction of the E. Craig Wall School 
of Business Administration and 
Computer Science Building and the new 
Academic Building at Coastal. 

Shaw is a member and past chair of 
the Wheelwright Council for the Arts 
and was a member of the Coastal 
Council for Internationals. 

She worked for Canal Industries for 
43 years and retired as corporate 
treasurer. She is part-owner of the 
accounting firm Ca-Wins, Inc. 

• School of Education Board of 
Visitors 
Dennis G. Wiseman 
Wiseman has given exemplary 

service and support to Coastal Carolina 
University since he began as a faculty 
member in 1974. He now serves as dean 
of the School of Education, a position he 
has held since 1982. He has served on 
numerous boards and committees on the 
local, state, and national level. He has 
been instrumental in assisting with 
educational programs from early 
childhood to secondary and post­
secondary levels. 

Wiseman has been appointed to 
numerous groups, tasks forces, panels 
and committees by the State 
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Continued from page 1. 

Department of Education; the Southern 
Association of Colleges and Schools 
(SACS); and South Carolina school 
districts, as well as other local, state, 
and national entities affiliated with 
progressive education. 

Wiseman earned a bachelor's degree 
in history with a minor in biology from 
the University of Indianapolis in 1969; a 
master's degree in social studies 
education with a minor in Latin 
American history from the University of 
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign in 1970; 
and a Ph.D. in social studies education! 
curriculum and instruction with a minor 
in educational psychology from the 
University of Illinois at Urbana­
Champaign in 1974. 

• Wall School of Business Board 
of Visitors 

Keith C. Hinson '71 
Hinson has served as chairman of the 

E. Craig Wall School of Business Board 
of Visitors for the past four years. He 
has devoted countless hours for the 
betterment of Coastal Carolina 
University as a member of the Dean's 
Search Committee and projects such as 
the completion ofthe Wall Building, the 
expansion of the Board of Visitors, and 
the 1.5 million dollar campaign for 
students. 

Hinson has been president of 
Waccamaw Land and Timber Company 
since its beginning in 1982. 

Since his graduation from Conway 
High School, Hinson has continued his 
education at The Citadel, Coastal 
Carolina University, and the University 
of South Carolina. 

• Wheelwright Council for the Arts 
Birgit H. Darby 
Darby has for more than a decade 

endeavored to assure the availability of 
quality artistic performance in Horry 
County. During her years of service 
with the Wheelwright Council for the 
Arts, internationally-known opera 
companies, orchestras, and theater 
groups have been brought to campus for 
performances in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

As a member of the Horry Cultural 
Arts Council, she has represented the 
cultural interests of the university to 
the community and the Waccamaw 
region. Darby, who was born in 
Denmark, is a charter member of the 
university's Coastal Council for 
Internationals and has continued a 
lifelong interest in students and 
international cultures. B 
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